Learning from Crises: Perspectives from Europe's Ukrainian and South America's Venezuelan Migration Crises

By Jacqueline Mazza and Guillermo Caballero Ferreira

SAIS Europe Journal - Spring 2022

Footnotes

- ¹ United Nations, "Refugees and Migrants," accessed March 18, 2022.
- ² RV4 Interagency Coordination Platform for Venezuelan Refugees and Migrants from Venezuela.
- 3 Ibid
- ⁴ Tim Padgett, "Is Venezuela Finally Pulling out of the World's Worst Economic Tailspin?" WLRN Radio, January 18, 2022.
- ⁵ Dany Bahar, et. al., "Integrating Venezuelans into the Colombian Labor Market: Mitigating Costs and Maximizing Benefits," Brookings Institution Policy Brief, December 2018.
- ⁶ UN OCHA, Ukraine: Humanitarian Impact Situation Report, March 18, 2022.
- ⁷ UNHCR, Ukraine Situation Flash Update #1, March 8, 2022.
- ⁸ Mazza, "Venezuelan Migrants under COVID-19," 4.
- ⁹ World Bank, "School Enrolment: Secondary and Tertiary- Male and Female," The World Bank Group; International Labor Organization, "Ukraine Country Profile," ILOSTAT, 2017.
- ¹⁰ The latest Ukrainian labor force data by sector is from 2017.
- ¹¹ RV4 Inter-Agency Coordination Platform for Venezuelan Refugees and Migrants, "Venezuelan Refugees and Migrants in the Region February 2020," February 2020.
- ¹² "Charlemagne: A Continent Coping," The Economist, March 12, 2022, 46.
- ¹³Andrew Selee and Jessica Bolter, "An Uneven Welcome: Latin American and Caribbean Responses to Venezuelan and Nicaraguan Migration," *Migration Policy Institute*, 2020.
- ¹⁴ Washington Office on Latin America (WOLA) et al, "Labyrinths of Documents: "Executive Summary, 1.
- ¹⁵ Mazza, "Venezuelan Migrants Under COVID."
- ¹⁶ RV4 Inter-Agency Coordination Platform for Venezuelan Refugees and Migrants, "Venezuelan Refugees and Migrants in the Region February 2020," UNHCR, February 2020.
- ¹⁷ For a review of the wide differences in services eligibility for Venezuelan migrants under COVID-19 in the top six South American host countries, see Mazza, "Venezuelan Migrants under COVID-19," December 2020.
- ¹⁸ Mazza, "Venezuelan Migrants," December 2020.
- ¹⁹ Luisa Freier, "Colombia Went Big on Migration: Will Others Follow?" *Americas Quarterly*, February 11, 2021.
- ²⁰ Colombia. Ministerio de Migración, "Estatuto Temporal de Protección," January 31, 2022.
- ²¹ "Venezolanos con Permiso de Protección Temporal no podrán votar," *La Nación*, March 10, 2022.
- ²² Council Directive 2001/55/EC of 20 July 2001 sets "minimum standards for giving temporary protection in the event of a mass influx of displaced persons and on measures promoting a balance of efforts between the Member States in receiving such persons and bearing the consequences thereof."
- ²³ ICMPD, "Integration of Ukrainian Refugees: The Road Ahead," March 8, 2022.
- ²⁴ "Migration in Ukraine: 2019 Facts and Figures," International Organization for Migration, Geneva, 2019.
- ²⁵ Kaamil Ahmed, Annie Kelly et. al., "How European Response to Ukraine Refugees Differs from UK," Manchester *Guardian, International Edition* online, March 11, 2022.
- ²⁶ Modelling for the United States suggests strategic placement of refugees could increase employment outcomes by up to 38%.